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Dear Ms Jayaratne,

Your complaints against Lord Irvine and Deputy Upper Tribunal Judge Bano

1 am writing further to your letter dated 23 January 2014 to inform you that the
Judicial Conduct Investigations Office (JCIO) is unable to accept your complaint for
consideration. I respect of the complaint regarding Lord Irvine, he is now retired and
no longer a judicial office holder. Therefore the JCIO cannot investigate a complaint
made about Lord Irvine.

With regard to Deputy Upper Tribunal Judge Bano, complaints made about a tribunal
judge are usually referred to the Tribunal President. On this occasion the JCIO will
not be forwarding your complaint as there is no evidence of misconduct by Judge
Bano.

Rule 8 of the Judicial Conduct (judicial and other office holders) Rules 2013 requires
that your complaint meets this criterion if it is to be considered as valid.

Rule 11 of the said Rules states that a complaint must be made within 3 months of
the event occurring. It would appear to me that these events are many years out of
time.

Furthermore, your letter alleges that this Office failed to deal with your complaint
when you lodged it at the appropriate time. This suggests that this Office has
received your complaint on a previous occasion and dealt with it in a manner which
you were unhappy with. We cannot reinvestigate this matter.

Your recent correspondence contains no new allegations of misconduct. You refer to
your website in December 2013 explicitly accusing Mr Bano and Lord Irvine of
bribery, corruption and conspiracy. You say that you have invited to the former and
current Lord Chief Justices’ to sue you for libel if your claims are false. You claim that
1o one has even warmed you. If no one approaches you regarding the content of your
website it does not amount to misconduct by a judicial office holder or holders.
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If you are unhappy about my handling of your complaint, you should contact the
Judicial Appointments and Conduct Ombudsman, Sir John Brigstocke KCB. The
Ombudsman can consider complaints about how | have handled your complaint, but
he does not have the power to investigate your original complaint to the JCIO.

The Ombudsman will consider a complaint if you write to him within 28 days of our
decision. After this time, he will consider whether he is able to investigate it. You
can contact the Ombudsman:
o in writing at: 9th Floor Tower, 9.53, 102 Petty France, London, SW1H 9AJ;
« by e-mail at headofoffice@jaco.gsi.gov.uk; and

« by telephone on 020 3334 2900.

For further information about the Ombudsman see www.judicialombudsman.gov.uk.

Yours sincerely,

QU

Dave Woods
Senior Caseworker — JCIO




